

# Cokeville High School November 2024 Newsletter

# Important Dates & Upcoming Events

Nov. 4th - UW School Visit

Nov 11th - CES Veterans Day Program

Nov. 11th - Northwest College School Visit

Nov. 11th - Parent Teacher Conference

Nov. 15th - Friday School w/ Mrs. Payne

Nov. 18th - Grand Canyon Unv. School Visit

Nov. 22nd - Friday School w/Mr. Jackman

Nov. 27th - Early Release (Thanksgiving Break)

Nov. 28th - No School (Thanksgiving Break)







## It is time for the Fall Parent Teacher Conferences at CHS.

Monday, November 11th from 4:00 to 6:55 pm the following teachers will be available to meet with you.

Mr. Linford

Mr. Jackman

Mr. Barnes

Mrs. Payne

Mr. Tims

Mr. Thomas

Mr. Teichert

Mr. Helm

Mr. Burgoyne

Mrs. Vierig

Please stop in at the office to pick up your students report card before you see the teachers. No appointment is necessary, please stop by to visit with any or all of your student's teachers. Hope to see you there!

If this time won't work for you, please reach out to the teacher(s) to schedule another date and time.

### Cokeville High School wants you to stay connected:

Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/cokevillepanthers/

Instagram- https://www.instagram.com/cokevillepanthers/?hl=en

Website - chs.lcsd2.org

Infinite Campus- https://lcsd2.infinitecampus.org/campus/portal/lincoln2.jsp

Canvas- https://lcsd2.instructure.com/login/ldap

Food Services - https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/index.php?sid=2203112038378528

Free and Reduced Meal Applications - https://lcsd2.org/free-reduced-application-instructions/

School Health Nurse - https://lcsd2.org/student-health/

Please note that changes to schedules and events are updated on these sites regularly.







## A Message From...

Our year is going in full swing with all of our academic programs going, post season football, regional and state volleyball, junior high girls basketball, junior high boys basketball, cheer, the high school musical sign up, the CES Carnival, concerts, and many other things. Thank you for your support of your child academically and with all their other ventures. Parent teacher conferences are coming up. Thank you for your work in attending these conferences and finding out how your child is doing. We offer many different supports for students to both extend learning and receive additional support. Before school each day a teacher covers a homework opportunity that can also be an opportunity for students to get extra help on something they need. At lunch each day a different teacher is available for additional support if needed. During daily each day students will automatically be assigned to a core teacher for additional help if certain criteria are met. Teachers also have the ability to request certain students. Students and parents can also request a student has this time available to receive additional help. Additionally we offer Friday schools throughout the year. All of this information is communicated out weekly through Infinite Campus.

CHS will be adding a Guided Reading time each day beginning in January. This will be an opportunity for students to get additional exposure to literature. We will be pulling from a very large library with around 200 different titles to have groups get access to different books and then participate in a guided reading experience with a teacher three days a week. The group will last 17 minutes daily with 2 minutes coming from each class period and five minutes coming off our daily. The fourth day each week will be a Success time. This time will pull from different content areas rotating between Reading, English, Math, and Science. We will utilize released items from the ACT that coincide with content being taught in classes, and content students will see on other standardized tests. This will provide teachers with additional information about how students are doing on different standards and provide students with more opportunities to practice different standards. We have researched around the state different high schools that have shown a pattern of success on standardized testing that prepares students for college, the military, trade schools, or to go directly into the work force. We believe this will help enhance the academic success and preparedness of our students over time. 7th through 12th grade will participate in this once a week 17 minute practice.

We are excited to continue to work to help your child improve in all areas whether academic, sports, or activities. Please feel free to reach out with any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth Dietz Cokeville K-12 Principal



A note from the Office- We have quite a bit going on at CHS this month. Please check the calendar for all activities. A couple of highlights are . Picture Retakes will be October 29 at both schools. Musical Auditions will be November 5 & 6. Good luck to all who are trying out. Annual Veteran s Day program will be at the CHS Auditorium on November 11 to honor our Veterans! Thank you for your service! Happy Thanksgiving!- Lynne Pope

A note from the Media Center - We have a few fun activities happening in library in November! We are going to do a Guess the Staff Member game and there will be a prize for the people that get the most correct. We are also going to do a Thanksgiving Bingo game and there will be a prize for anyone that gets a bingo. There will be a bigger prize for those that get a black out. We are still working on the big reading incentive for this semester, hopefully we will have things set and ready by the first of November for that. The book theme for November will be Grateful, Thankful, Blessed. We will have feel-good books on display that are about Thanksgiving, baking, family, and friends. Any kids that read any of the books off the display shelves will get a piece of candy. - Madi Pauni

## A Message From...

#### A note from the Nurse -

#### How Sick is Too Sick? When to stay home from school

When your child is feeling unwell, it can be challenging to determine whether they should go to school. Generally, unless they are significantly ill, it's best for them to attend.

However, there are certain situations where it's advisable to keep them home:

- Persistent fever (temperature over 100.4 degrees Fahrenheit)
- Severe sore throat lasting more than 48 hours, especially with fever
- Significant rash, especially if accompanied by other symptoms
- Excessive discolored nasal drainage
- Severe ear pain
- Uncontrolled cough
- Vomiting or diarrhea
- Severe headache, especially with fever

LCSD2 Health Services follows guidelines from the American Academy of Pediatrics to prevent the spread of contagious illnesses among students and staff. They enforce the following policies:

- Students must be fever-free without medication for 24 hours before returning to class or events.
- Students shouldn't return until 24 hours after vomiting stops unless it's deemed non-communicable. Medicating a feverish child before sending them to school is not advised, as you will likely get a call to pick up your student once the medication wears off. All students must be fever-free for 24 hours before returning to school in order to minimize the spread of illnesses.

If your child frequently wants to stay home from school, is falling behind, or appears anxious about attending, it's wise to reach out to the school and healthcare provider to address your concerns. Please remember to inform the school office if your child will be absent.

- Alisa Pond

## Early Release for Thanksgiving Break November 27th

